Minutes of the CHC Board of Directors Meeting, October 22, 2015

CALL TO ORDER 

ROLL CALL Jarry Rasmussen brought the meeting to order
Directors Present: All except: ECHO and Kent.  Notwithstanding these absences, a Quorum is satisfied.  The attendance log reflecting tonight’s attendance is made as an attachment to these minutes.  

Board Officers Present: President, Jarry Rasmussen, Vice President, Mike McCullough, Secretary, Art Blakeslee
	Absent:  Treasurer, Michael Federico 
Other CHC officials (non-voting) present: Eligibility Chairperson and District-I Commissioner, Kathy Ludwig; District-III Commissioner, Art Blakeslee; Registrar, Mary Turner; Tournament Chair, Chuck Wilkerson; Bantam Director, Robert Walker; Midget Director, Greg Stevens; Coaching Director, Bruce Wolanin; Grow the Game Director, Leslie O’Brien; Referee in Chief, Barry Zalcman

ACCEPT THE MINUTES
A Motion (second) to accept the September minutes passed.  

REPORTS
President:  The Coach and Spectator Behavioral Discipline Rules were both passed by the membership.  A record of the vote will be attached to these minutes for public view.
· Gotta Love Connecticut Hockey is producing a series of episodes to “humanize” referees and try to give parents, spectators, coaches and more a better understanding about how they see the game, interpret and enforce the rules, and deal with the backlash.

Vice President:  Nothing to report.

Secretary:  Nothing to report.

Treasurer: In Michael’s absence:
· a reminder that tournament fee deposits of $500 per declared team are due today.  If a team does not qualify, their deposit will be credited against the program’s balance due for other teams.  
· The 50% reimbursement is still available for any programs that have not yet taken advantage of the opportunity.  The $500 Grow the Game matching funding is also available again this season.
· Volunteers for the Finance Committee are needed and welcome.

Disabled Hockey:  The Fergusons are trying to expand the reach and availability of their program.  In addition, they are looking for volunteers to help them with the program.  Please contact them through the Wonderland of Ice in Bridgeport.

Coaching Education Program.  The CT clinics are listed on the USA Hockey website.  The last clinic in CT is November 15.  Coaches not certified by then will need to look well beyond CT to certify.

Women’s & Girls’ Hockey:  Bill Leidt reminded programs that scoresheets must be turned in for all games.  Festival tryouts for the 99-02 birth years will be held Nov. 8 in Hookset, NH.  The Festival will be held April 29 – May 1.  The most recent numbers for the district included 6,600 girls in New England, 2,200 of whom are registered with Connecticut.



Tournament Director:	  The Tier Redeclaration process has been completed for Tiers 2 and 3.  Dated for the Tier 4 tournaments are still to come.	

Registrar:  
· Midget half year rosters are frozen as of October 31.  Books for teams advancing to Regionals need to be credentialed as soon as possible after teams have qualified to advance.
· Programs need to claim their coaches and other volunteers so that all are appropriately tracked and credited.

Webmaster:  The “social media” application for posting game openings, etc. is not yet ready, but it is hoped it will be available shortly.

Eligibility (Kathy Ludwig):  Releases continue to come through, and are, as usual, running high for Midgets.  Remember RELEASES ARE REQUIRED FOR ANY PLAYER COMING INTO YOUR PROGRAM.  All players must be released from their former programs and claimed on the new team’s roster before participating in any team activities.  Also, if a player requests a release from your Program, you must issue it unless the requesting player has an outstanding obligation owed to your Program.  The bulk of these releases are to out of state and in-state, non CHC programs, but there are also a lot of players coming into the state as well.

[bookmark: _GoBack]SafeSport:  Screening for new coaches and volunteers is mandatory.  Thereafter, screenings are made every other year, with a 4/30 year end.  Program presidents have received lists of coaches/Board Members, volunteers, etc. who are clear to participate for the 2015/2016 season.  An updated list of the parties who have completed the Safe Sport program will be provided as well in the near future.   Individuals cleared in the prior season with another program will appear on the master list, but not on program specific lists.  Please be sure to use the USA Hockey link to the Safe Sport system, to ensure that you complete the USA Hockey version, and get credit for taking the certification course.  Linking through any other website will not lead you to the correct site, and you will not be shown as having completed the program.

Referee in Chief:  Referee seminars began in August, and the schedule is on the CHC and USA Hockey Websites.  Programs should be encouraging all members to consider participating.  

District Commissioners:  All quiet, nothing to report.

Grow-the Game / Marketing:  Ken Dixon is looking for additional feedback to help improve the programming and tournament functions of the Gotta Love CT Hockey website. Learn to Play Hockey program links are on the Gotta Love CT Hockey website.

ADM:  No report.

New England District/Team Connecticut:  Tom reported the following:

· The tryouts for the 99’s will be right before Thanksgiving.
· The Festival for the 99 birth year will be held in Northford April 28-May 1, 2016.
· Tryouts for the 00-03 birth years will result directly in placement in development camps.

OLD BUSINESS
· Mites:  The 100’ maximum length of the ice for Mite cross-ice was confirmed by USA Hockey.  All programs should be adhering to this restriction for all Mite cross-ice games.  Programs not adhering to this restriction face sanctions.
MOTION TO ADJOURN
A Motion to Adjourn (seconded) PASSED by unanimous voice vote.  

NEXT MEETING:  	November 17, 2015
	
	7:30pm
	Italian American Club
	35 Chase Lane, West Haven
